1. INSTALLATION OF POSTER BOLLARDS

The purpose of the meeting was to consider and approve sites for the placement of 16 poster bollards on legal roads within the central city business area in accordance with the delegation given to the Subcommittee at the Council meeting on 26 June 2003 ie:

"1. That the Central City Streets Subcommittee be delegated authority to approve all poster bollard sites required for the purpose of the Council's contract with Phantom Bill Stickers Limited ..."

The Subcommittee considered a report from Janet Reeves (Urban Design & Heritage Team Leader) providing details of the 16 poster bollard sites, including a mock-up showing an actual bollard at the proposed location. Discussions with adjacent property owners had in accordance with the Council policy previously been undertaken and the Subcommittee decided on the applications as per the schedule attached.

OTHER BUSINESS

In addition the Subcommittee discussed the issue of illegal poster pasting and assessment criteria for the location of bollards.

The Subcommittee resolved:

- 1. That the location of the 15 bollards as per the schedule attached be approved subject to the comments made regarding placement of rubbish bins, provision of additional lighting and obtaining of resource consents.
- 2. That it be recommended to the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee that staff be requested to investigate the effectiveness of existing bylaws to remove illegal poster pasting.
- 3. That a report be brought back to the next meeting of the Subcommittee listing assessment criteria for the placement of bollards.